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3FROM THE EDITORMay 2023

Welcome to the May edition of the newsletter. While we’re still waiting for the warmer weather to show
its face, it would be great if we could have some lighter and more uplifting articles in the newsletter. So if
you feel you’re a budding poet or artist, or would like to write about things of local interest to our
communities, please do get in touch. We rely on advertising to fund the magazine and keep it free, but
we do have the capacity to add more diverse items .

If there is anything else you would like to see in the newsletter, please do let me know. Contact details
are below, but I’m also on the Cubert, Holywell and Crantock Community, the Cubert Creatives and the
Kids from Yesterday…. Facebook Groups.

Hopefully see many of you at the Coronation Celebration on 8th May – let’s hope the sun finally turns up!
Jenny

NEWSLETTER CONTACT DETAILS
Email address cubertparish.newsletter@gmail.com . Editor: Jenny Salmon
Newsletter Deadline for Advert & Articles - Hand Written on 19th of the Month
Electronic – Noon on 20th of the Month
The website http://www.spanglefish.com/cubertnews/ will continue to be active until such a time as it is 
deemed to be of no value – The website version of the Newsletter is in FULL COLOUR.
Payments or donations
These must be received in advance for adverts and will be invoiced at the time of booking the advert.
Please send to:- Cubert Newsletter Treasurer, c/co Cubert Post Office and Stores, Holywell Road, 
Newquay, TR8 5EQ OR place in the newsletter post box.  
Queries to the Treasurer: 
cubertnewslettertreasurer@gmail.com

USED STAMPS
Judy is still collecting used stamps for iSight
Cornwall.  Please put any stamps in an envelope 
(to prevent them blowing away when the box is 
opened)  in the Newsletter Post Box. Reports on 
how much money we raise or a change of 
collection point etc will be posted in the Cubert 
Shop window or notice boards
Thanks everyone and keep collecting                                    

Judy

NEWSLETTER POST BOX
The Newsletter post box is painted black and 
located outside and to the left of Cubert Village 
Shop door.  It can still be used for used stamps 
and any community usage whilst still required for 
the Newsletter.

Calling all wool crafters!

The Monday afternoon 
craft group are looking
for people who can 
knit or crochet red and
purple  poppies for 
the display we are 
hoping to do this
year. 

If you can help, there is a bag at the back of 
the Baker’s Dozen in Cubert where you can 
pick up free yarn. You can also drop your 
completed poppies in to the same place.

mailto:cubertparish.newsletter@gmail.com
http://www.spanglefish.com/cubertnews/
mailto:cubertnewslettertreasurer@gmail.com
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Keen eyed locals may have noticed that the ‘Holy Well’ on the beach has disappeared from recent

Ordnance Survey (OS) maps. Enquiry found that the name, which has been shown since the first OS

map published in 1813, has been removed by the OS. The reason given was this was for safety but

that was altered to the fact that OS maps only show surface features and the Holy Well is

underground in a cave.

The OS agreed to indicate the location of the cave as “St Cuthbert’s Cave” as this is what the National

Trust (NT) call it and English Heritage also refer to a fictitious 17thC story about St Cuthbert’s relics

coming to Cornwall. It is very difficult to find where the NT refer to “St Cuthbert’s Cave” and at the

time of writing no response has been received.

St Cuthbert (c.634-687) was a Northumbrian bishop associated with Lindisfarne and his tomb is now

at Durham Cathedral. There is no reference of him or his relicts ever coming south of

Northumberland. There is a story in an ‘ecclesiastical history’ by Jeremy Collier (1650-1726) which

has the relicts of Cuthbert taken by sea from Northumberland to Ireland, all the way around the coast

of England, blown ashore at Holywell where they bestowed healing powers to a well and then taken

back by sea to Durham! Cuthbert is occasionally substituted in error for Cubert but had no

connection whatsoever with Cornwall in general and Holywell Bay in particular.

Cubert on the other hand is a pan-Celtic Cornish saint and patron of this Parish, remembered also in

Ceredigion (Wales) at Gwbert, a coastal resort close to Llangrannog, patron St Carantoc. It is unlikely

that more than a tiny proportion of visitors to Holywell will know of St Cubert. Calling this cave after

St Cuthbert is only going to give the impression that the Parish is named in his honour, in effect

‘cancelling’ Cubert.



Cubert and Holywell Coronation Celebrations
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CUBERT CARNIVAL COMMITTEE
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REPORT OF THE PARISH COUNCIL 15th APRIL 2023 10May 2023

PRESENT: Cllrs. T. Hulbert & M. Smith, A. Percy, R.L.B. Spencer, and W. Caff, S. Bell, G. Rowe, Cornwall 

Councillor Adrian Dennis Harvey and The Clerk to the Parish Council.  2 member of the public.

APOLOGIES: Cllrs. D. Hopkinson and W.C. Longden,

Police Report – None.

Before the meeting was opened:  

Mrs Kate Christman addressed the Parish Council about her planning application at 60 Wheal Golden Drive.

Cllr. A. Percy spoke about the lack of Police reports received by the Parish Council. He is hopeful that this 

might be addressed later in the year.

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 15th March 2023:

The Minutes were approved and signed as True Records. 

MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES OF 15th March 2023:

The Clerk informed the meeting that he has reported in the replacement hedge / wall at Enfield Wesley 

Road and received a reply from Planning enforcement that in their view there is no Breach of 

Planning Control.

ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT AND OTHER FINANCIAL BUSINESS: Resolved to pay all accounts as 

presented.

PLANNING:

Decisions made by Cornwall Council:

PA23/00478 Two-storey rear extension with apex slate roof to provide two further bedrooms and a games 

room with associated internal remodelling.Rest Haven Lewannick Road Cubert Newquay Cornwall TR8 

5HLfor Mrs Tubb Approved

PA23/00530 Proposed single storey extension.1 Chynowen Parc Cubert Newquay Cornwall TR8 5HD for Mr 

S Acar Approved

PA23/01635 Non-material amendment in relation to decision notice PA22/06416 dated 

09/09/2022 to facilitate amendments to the proposed materials of House Types G and K, 

introducing a stone finish to elevations through the introduction of new House Types G1 and K1 (with the 

amended materials). Approved drawings related to House Types G and K revised to update the plot 

references. Revised site plan with an amended accommodation schedule referencing the new house types 

and minor level changes (FFLs) are also proposed to specific dwellings.Land South Of Homeslink Wesley 

Road Cubert Cornwall for Mr Paul Clark  Approved - Unconditional

Applications

PA23/02637 New single story side extension. New lower window to front elevation.60 Wheal Golden Drive 

Holywell Bay Newquay Cornwall for Mrs Kate Christman - Resolved to not object to the application

PA23/02600 New pitched roof to flat roof garage, conversion of garage to office, new extended porch, 

replacement windows, new doors and patio doors and internal alterations. 48 Wheal Golden Drive Holywell 

Bay Newquay Cornwall for Mr Paul Richardson Resolved to not object to the application

PA23/00643 250kWp ground mounted solar PV array to help power Trevornick Holiday ParkTrevornick

Holiday Park Holywell Bay Newquay Cornwall for Mr Robert Hartley Trevornick Holiday Park -

Resolved to support the application

Planning Appeal 11 Penhale View – It was decided to resubmit our representations updated as appropriate. 

Cllr. R.L.B. Spencer agreed to circulate proposed representations for approval by email.

It was decided to report in the loss of the Cornish Hedge between the 2 fields on Wesley Road to planning 

enforcement.



CONTD FROM PREVIOUS PAGE:

NEIGHBOURHOOD DEVELOPMENT PLAN

Cllr. R. L. B. Spencer gave an update to the Parish Council – it does not appear that we will be able to get a 

Primary Residence policy for the Parish as a whole but maybe able to apply such a policy to Holywell Bay and 

the smaller hamlets of Treworgans, Trevail and Tresean. The consultants are making a start on producing a 

design guide.

FOOTPATHS – Ongoing maintenance going forward. Please see the notice elsewhere in the Newsletter 

seeking additional volunteers to help with keeping our footpaths open. 

CUBERT VILLAGE HALL - Cllr. G. Rowe to check that the title of the Village Hall has been vested with Official 

Custodian of Charities. Cllr. R.L.B. Spencer to draft a list of questions to put to the professional advisers.

ANY OTHER RELEVANT BUSINESS NOT REQUIRING DECISIONS AT THIS MEETING:  

Cllr. M. Smith asked if the Defib batteries are checked – The Clerk replied that they are checked on a weekly 

basis. Cllr. M. Smith said he was arranging for a water butt to be installed in the square with appropriate 

changes to the Guttering on the Bus stop to feed it. It was agreed that the Parish Council would refund the 

costs involved. Cllr. M. Smith said that the Coronation celebrations are all now in hand.

Cllr. R.L.B. Spencer informed the Parish Council that the Cabu application for Penhale Camp appears to be 

proceeding with more documents being posted to the Cornwall Council planning portal. He also informed the 

Parish Council of the upcoming meeting with National Trust regarding vehicle use of Cubert Common.

Cllr. A. Percy gave and update on the play area works and associated Community Infrastructure Levy funding.

CLOSING, DATE OF NEXT MEETING: The meeting was closed  9.25pm.

The Annual Parish Meeting to be held on Wednesday 26th Apr. 2023 at 7 p.m. in the Village Hall.

The next regular meeting to be held on 17th May 2023 at 7.00pm.

ST CUBERT PARISH CHURCH NEWS

May 2023
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Services for May:

Sunday May 7th Holy Communion    9.30am

Sunday May 21st Holy Communion   9.30am

Thursday 18th May Feast of the Ascension  St Piran’s 6pm

We join with the nation in celebrating the Coronation of 
Charles lll on May 8th, praying for his good health and 
dedication as King and Head of the Church of England.
Revd Rachel will be leaving us at the end of June to move 
closer to her family in the north of England. It has been a great pleasure to have her with us in the 
Cluster over the last five years and we wish her well. If you would like to contribute to her leaving 
present, please contact Kath (01637 831024) or Wendy (01637 830380).
Boxes for donations to the Newquay Foodbank and for Candles for Ukraine are at the back of the 
church. The church is open every day from 10am to 4pm.
Cubert Church is now part of the Celtic Quiet Spaces scheme where churches suitable for quiet prayer 
are listed throughout Cornwall. Google Celtic Quiet Spaces for the website and to find out which other 
churches are part of the project.

Memory Café meets on the second and fourth Mondays of the month at St Michael’s Church Hall 
Perranporth, from 1.45 – 4pm. For more information please contact Wendy.

Contacts:
The Revd Anne Brown  01872 572654  atlanticcoastcluster@btinternet.com
Wendy Barritt    01837 830380     wendy@carines.com

mailto:atlanticcoastcluster@btinternet.com
mailto:wendy@carines.com
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Club Fishing - The last few weeks have been very disappointing due to high winds and rough seas.  
The competition which runs from January 2023 to the end of April, and fishing for the “best 
specimen”, is so far being won by Ron Davey with a 11lbs Bull Huss.  We all look forward to the sea 
warming up and the return of the summer species.

General – On Saturday 25th March 2023 the club had their Annual Dinner Daqnce and Prize 
Presentation at the Treguth Inn, Holywell.  Following an enjoyable meal, the successful winners of the 
cups and trophies for the season were presented with their prizes.  These are a few of the anglers –
Simon Parris, John Smith, Nick Calleya, Ron Davey, Eddie Gummow, Clive Pope.

Club competitions
A monthly competition for May 2023 fishing for the Heaviest Fish.  competition runs from 1st January 
2023 through to 30th May 2023, fishing for “the best specimen”.

Club Meetings: The next meeting will be held on Thursday 7th September 2023, commencing at 
8.00pm at the Treguth Inn at Holywell. Anyone who wishes to join the club can contact our 
Secretary, Eddie Gummow or our Treasurer, John Smith.

17CUBERT SEA ANGLERS 17

CUBERT SEA ANGLERS 1963 – 2023

May 2023

PLEASE NOTE THAT THERE IS A CUBERT SEA ANGLERS NOTICE BOARD IN CUBERT 
VILLAGE SQUARE FOR FUTURE INFORMATION                                by Brian Osborne
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Pilates & Yoga Classes
Cubert Village Hall

Radiant Health & Fitness

Mondays: Yoga 9.30am-10.30am

Tuesdays: Pilates 9.30am-10.30am

Wednesdays: Yogalates 9.30am-10.30am

Pre book your place online only at:

www.radiantfitness.co.uk

http://www.radiantfitness.co.uk/
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This year Trevornick 10k will be held slightly 
later than usual on Sunday 21st May 2023.

Trevornick 10k is put on by Newquay Road 
Runners and is part of the Cornish Grand Prix 
Series which is made up of 13 races throughout 
2023 and pulls runners in from all over the 
county. It’s a great community series and we 
would love to have you part of the 6th race in 
the series.

You can find out more and enter on the 
Newquay Road Runners website 
here: https://www.newquayroadrunners.co.uk/
trevornick-10k

Email : Cubertparish.newsletter@gmail.com            Web Site : www.spanglefish.com/cubertnews

NEWQUAY ROAD RUNNERS

https://www.newquayroadrunners.co.uk/trevornick-10k
https://www.newquayroadrunners.co.uk/trevornick-10k
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The winds blew and the rain lashed down but all members that could came to the March 

meeting in the Village Hall. Three new ladies, Margaret, Liz and Jane were welcomed along

with two returners, Christina and Pat. Dot Yeo and Sue Knowles, our meet and greet reps, 

were there to welcome them and, later, explain their role.  After singing Jerusalem we

moved on to the business of the day. President Linda Hallwood first announced that 

secretary Ann Evans would be taking a little time away from the role and that Colleen Bright

had kindly stepped in to hold the fort in her absence.

Social Events Organiser Rosie Taylor informed members of the events taking place in the next few weeks. These 

include a visit to Prideaux House and an introduction to a free machine stitching session. She also gave feedback 

on the coffee morning at Set Cafe, Newquay where they were honoured guests - so much so that the owner made 

them a cake especially. 

Rosie writes:

WI March Coffee & Chat.

We were greeted with a warm welcome from the staff in 'The Set Cafe' at the Heron Tennis Centre, Trenance

Leisure Park. Eleven ladies met and enjoyed delicious food including bacon/sausage baps, pancakes with fruit and 

yogurt and, of course, cake. We all enjoyed the pleasant atmosphere & cheerful chat. A lovely venue which I'm sure 

we shall visit again.

Sue Stevens then gave feedback 

on the session at the pottery 

workshop Newquay. She writes:

Nine of our ladies took up the 

opportunity to attend a taster 

pottery session at the Wedge 

Studio, Newquay. Under the expert

guidance of Andy we were shown 

and encouraged to make a small 

vessel, jug or vase from a slab of 

clay. This entailed measuring a 4 

and a half by approx 12 inch 

rectangular rolled piece of clay

and shaping it by hand into a tin 

can shape joined together at the 

two short ends. We were shown

how to diagonally cut these ends and roughen them before painting the cut surfaces with a slip to make a firm 

connection which was then finger smoothed into a strong invisible join. 

Those making jugs were given instruction on adding a shaped handle and others shown how to shape the vessel. 

Decorations in many forms - foliage, flowers, butterfly or abstract shapes were added. 9 very individual 

masterpieces were created and we all look forward to seeing them after the firing process when we will have the 

opportunity to paint or further decoratively treat them. The two hours passed very quickly as every one of the group 

concentrated intently on this new skill! It was hugely enjoyable and we would recommend others to have a go. Andy 

is a good and patient (he had to be) teacher who was fulsome in his genuine praise and encouragement of our 

efforts. Do sign up for a taster session - it’s great fun and you learn something new - what’s not to like! 

wedgestudio.co.uk

In her role as Treasurer Sue delivered the financial report which showed we are on a sound footing.



CRANTOCK W.I.
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The Annual General Meeting followed with the re-election of Linda Hallwood as President and the 
committee comprising of Vice President Gail Wilson, Temporary Secretary Colleen Bright, Treasurer 
Lynne Wilson, Social Events Organiser and MCS Sue Stevens, SEO Rosie Taylor, Catering Organiser Sue 
Fern and Raffle Organiser Anne Nickels. Members were asked if anyone else would like to join the 
committee.

Business over we were able to lighten the mood with a fun ‘decorate a hat’ competition. Some 
beautiful, weird and wonderful creations were produced but the winners were Sue Knowles and Lynzi
Ali who received chocolate eggs as a prize. Sue Fern and her refreshments team had done us proud 
with Easter themed treats including a delicious chocolate cake provided by Pat Byrne.

The monthly competition was ‘Easter Tidings’ and in 1st place was Maggie Billing with written and 
pictorial memories of childhood Easters. In 2nd place was Ann May with an Easter display of Simnal
cake and its meaning at this time of year along with some interesting Easter bunnies. 3rd place went 
to Colleen Bright with ‘What Easter means to me’, a poem, palm cross and beautiful plaque of bees 
and flowers. Well done to all who joined in.

After the raffle and giving of birthday cards and posies, members were informed that the Royal 
Cornwall Show group would be meeting on the 20th of April to continue the development of their 
competition entry.

Our next meeting is Tuesday 9th of May, 2.00 in the Village Hall. We invite any ladies who are 
interested to come along and see what we get up to.

Linda Hallwood
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CPR AND DEFIBRILLATOR TRAINING
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Open Hours

See Social Media and
Our Website

For opening times

Treguth
13TH CENTURY

HOLYWELL BAY   CORNWALL

The

May
Sunday Roast

Join us for our popular Sunday Roast

www.treguth.com    01637  830248    info@treguth.com

Longer opening times and new menu see website and 
social media

Wednesday night is Quiz night
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Tim Hodder reported on 21st March that our local pair of Choughs were in constant movement 

and looked in good condition.  They were carrying something to a nest site.  On 9th April one 

Chough was making regular visits to the nest, indicating that it is likely the other bird is sitting.  

Tim also said the Ravens were busy and there were Swallows around about the same time as 

last year.

On the 17th March Cornwall Wildlife Trust found Avian Flu in five seal carcasses washed ashore 

ion the county.  Later in March, health officials said that Avian flu had been found in 23 wild 

mammals and 10 captive bush dogs since October 2021.  Restrictions related to Avian flu were 

lifted on 18th April, meaning poultry and captive birds can be allowed outdoors.

Sadly, two of the four King’s Swans at the Swan Support Sanctuary in Datchet, Berkshire were 

killed deliberately by intruders.  Wendy Herman, who runs the sanctuary, saw the attack on 

CCTV.  The two youths fired pellets from catapults at the birds. Two other birds suffered life-

changing injuries and at least a dozen more were badly hurt.  A 13 year old boy was convicted 

of causing unnecessary suffering to protected animals.  The Crown retains rights over all 

unmarked Mute Swans found on open water in England. Donations to support Wendy’s rescue 

work can be made via their website at http://www.swansupport.org.uk/

On 27th March, the RSPB found oiled birds in Poole Harbour following a pipeline leak.

On a recent visit to the Canary Islands, we went to La Palma and, although we didn’t see them 

on this occasion, there are Choughs there.  Indeed, the Chough is the symbol of the island.  On 

other islands, we saw Collared Doves, Ravens and Kestrel, also Sparrows, which seem to be 

common all over the World.
Rodney Phillips

From the editor: The BBC TV series Wild Isles has shone a light on our 

amazing wildlife. Yet it has also reminded us that nature needs our help to thrive

The RSPB has joined forces with WWF and the National Trust to help everyone
sow and grow between wildlife friendly gardens.  Visit the RSPB website for more details.

MARK CARTER
Painting & Decorating Specialist

Interior and Exterior Work,
Domestic & Commercial Wallpapering,

Ragrolling and Marbling etc.
Also Contract work

11 Wheal Golden Drive, Holywell Bay, Cornwall TR8 5PE

Telephone: (01637) 830143

http://www.swansupport.org.uk/
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Beauty & Health & Fitness

Karen's Beauty Tips Professional Nail & Beauty Treatments
01637 499302
07812 063355

Radiant Pilates Yoga & Barre 
Fusion - Claire Connelly

Pilates, Yoga, Barre Fusion, Exercise & Meditation 
Classes & One-to-ones

07764 744382

Computers

Compu-K Computer builds, repair & maintenance 01637 871847

Dog Walking / Pet Care

Karen's Pawesome Walks
Dog walking, pet sitting in your home, drop in visits 
for pet feeding and company

07876 444263

Education / Tuition

Mathmagician -
Sam Gribble

Specialist, qualified Maths Tutor catering for 
ages 6 - 14

07905 375569

Estate Agents

Richard Holder David Ball Agencies 01637 850850

Funeral Directors

Bob Chudleigh John Nicholls Funeral Service 01637 851177

AC Richards A C Richards & Son 01872 572027

Heating, Plumbing, Gas

Peter Griffin Plumbing & Central Heating Engineer 01637 830702

Jewellery

Alex Mallett Jewellery Jewellery repairs, alterations and commissions 07580 933492 

Photography

S J Photography 
info@sjphotographystudio.com

Portraits, weddings, events, lifestyle, property, products, 
branding & marketing + digital services - restoration & 
digitalisation of slides & negatives - Tresean, Cubert

07905 375569

Pubs, Restaurants, Etc

The Smuggler's Den Inn Public House - Trebellan, Cubert 01637 830209

The Treguth Public House - Holywell Bay 01637 830248

Shop & Post Office

Cubert Shop Post Office, Newsagent, Off Licence & General Stores 01637 830525

Undertakers

John Nicholls Independently Owned Funeral Service 01637 851177
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